NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

September 18, 2012 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

ATTENDANCE: Bob Woodill, David Magee, Bill Grafton, Marynel Halatsis and David Osborne.

David Magee opened the meeting as acting Chair. David Osborne continued the meeting after 121 Central Street hearing.

AGENDA ACCEPTANCE:

Additions: Nancy Hemingway added the following suggested modifications: 

· Pleasant/George was put on as a placeholder but will not be discussed tonight. 

· There are two violations that were added since this was posted with one of the groups possibly coming in for discussion. 

· 83 School Street.

· 233 Pine Street. 

· Letter from Mr. Mauch regarding a potential violation at the highway barn that Dave Lowe asked be addressed.

· David DeGhetto may possibly come in this evening to ask a question to the Commission.

· A Request from Chief Reardon regarding the Fire Tower.

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to accept the agenda as published and modified.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

PUBLIC HEARING

Off Pleasant Street & George Rd.  / SE52- 997 / SFH w/ Driveway Crossing  NOI(cont. & reposted) 

Applicant: Philip Johnson / Representative: Kevin Grady, Grady Consulting

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway this is a placeholder and is continued to 10/2/12.

121 Central Street / SE52- 999 / Pool & Landscaping                                                           NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Mike Luizzi / Representative: Dana Altobello, Merrill Associates

Present: Brad Holmes, Dana Altobello and Mike Luizzi. 

Discussion: Dana Altobello showed the plot plan with 50’ & 100’ buffers noted. They are proposing the construction of a pool and patio within 100’ of BVW with no work closer than 60’ to wetlands..  

Brad Holmes reviewed the location and explained the plan for proposed mitigation, removal of debris piles and hand removal of garlic mustard. The area between the erosion control and the patio should have some natural woodchips and a line of native shrubs, which would act as a line of demarcation.

Nancy Hemingway said the original concern was that extensive use of the lot had already occurred and what they were proposing was not creating a net positive environmental balance. The request to pull the pool out of the buffer zone has not occurred. 

David Magee had concern is that a large number of trees are coming down to put in lawn and they are putting a pool in a buffer zone. The same design had been proposed before and the proposal for rotating the pool 90 degrees hadn’t been considered. 

Nancy Hemingway then showed a plan plotting the pool at a new angle. David Magee said that the choices are to close the plan as it exists and have the Commission vote as they see fit or they can take into account what they heard tonight and come back with a new plan.

David Magee polled the Commission: Marynel Halatsis – happier that it’s out of the buffer zone but expressed concern of not visiting property. Bob Woodill – likes new proposal. David Magee – new proposal better. Bill Grafton – would like to see a final plan.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to continue the hearing on 121 Central Street to 10/2/12 meeting and expecting an updated plan for review.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor: Marynel Halatsis, Bob Woodill, Bill Grafton and David Magee. 

Abstained - David Osborne.



Opposed:  None
76 Brigantine Circle / SE52- 1004 / Clearing & Construction of Driveway

      NOI (cont.) 

Applicant: Mary Thompson Jones / Representative: David Crispin, BSC 

Present: Dave Crispin and Dave Billows.

Discussion: Dave Crispin said that a file number has been issued. Changes included; driveway in the front had gotten significantly smaller and the circle size of the driveway was reduced. The grade is now changed with the culvert/catch basin changing into a rain garden. Boulders were added as a physical demarcation line.

Nancy Hemingway is in favor of the rain garden. She would propose a 2:1 mitigation, but since there is the addition of the rain garden, perhaps a 1:1 would be acceptable.

David Magee asked about the septic system. Mr. Crispin said that the driveway would be going over the septic. There is a separate area, which is proposed if another septic is needed.

David Osborne suggested continuing until a new plan is received. Agent discretion would be acceptable due to the situation. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to close 76 Brigantine Circle/SE52-1004 under consideration of special conditions as presented by the agent including moving mitigation and increasing the plantings.

Second: David Magee.


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

310 Main Street (Access Drive) / NCC# 29(12) / Gas Line Replacement                              RDA
Applicant: Columbia Gas of MA / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates 

Present: Brad Holmes and Brian Gillis from Columbia gas.

Discussion: Brad Holmes is assisting Merrill associates.  The installed gas main was discussed. 

Nancy Hemingway said that Columbia Gas was originally on the south side of the road. Once RDA was approved, most of the work was closer to the stream on the north side. Since this was done, she would recommend that they file a NOI and provide mitigation. 

David Osborne said that this was done without any permit. He suggested low maintenance boulders be installed. Nancy Hemingway said that the RDA is the vehicle that should have been used to prove any exemptions. Brian Gillis said that he would send someone over to install the boulders under Paul Folsham’s direction. Bill Grafton suggested also adding conservation markers along with the boulders to indicate a stream and conservation area. Nancy Hemingway suggested that the area by Osborne field used for staging be restored. 

Motion: Bill Grafton moved, for 310 Main Street (Access Drive)/NCC#29(12), that in areas where the project deviated from the original RDA plan it be restored in coordination with the agent and would require two planting seasons. In addition along the highway barn area we would require boulders with conservation markers, as coordinated with the agent. 

Second: David Magee


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

302 River Street / SE52- 1003 / (After-the-Fact) Tree Cutting & Restoration                      OOC 

Applicant: John & Lisa Difrisco / Representative: N/A

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that he asked for specific permission to bring in a backhoe.

Motion: David Magee moved to issue an OOC for 302 with the specifics outlined by Nancy Hemingway.

Second: Bob Woodill


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

76 Brigantine Circle / SE52- 1004 / Clearing & Construction of Driveway      .                   OOC

Applicant: Mary Thompson Jones / Representative: David Crispin, BSC 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway tentative approval pending their submission of the plan.

Motion: Bill Grafton moved to issue an OOC for 76 Brigantine Circle/SE52-1004 with the conditions outlined to move the plantings as coordinated by the agent. An approved plan must be submitted prior to the issuance of the OOC as per tonight’s discussion.

Second: David Magee 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

310 Main Street (Access Drive) / NCC#29(12) / Gas Line Replacement                                 DOA

Applicant: Columbia Gas of MA / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates 

Motion: David Magee moved that 310 Main Street (Access Drive), include installation of a stone boulder buffer with the marked Conservation bounds and full restoration of all areas, as per the motion.

Second: Bob Woodill 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

26 Tara Drive / SE52-720 / Single-Family Home                                                                       COC

Applicant: Jill McCoy / Representative: Josh Bows, Merrill Associates 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway said that they would need to set up an appointment with this office, since she tried to visit the property and encountered a locked gate.

347 Mount Blue St. / SE52-982 / Storm Drain Improvements                                                  COC

Applicant: Jim Trenz / Representative: ? 

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway read the letter from John Chessia. She suggested that this be tabled to 10/2/12. Jim Trenz is aware and will see that the work required is done.

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

Barrell Lane /NCC# 35(11) / Erosion Issue / SWPPP Compliance: 

Deb Kelleher, McKenzie – monitor

Nancy Hemingway said that Barrell Lane is on agenda as a continuation.

13 & 15 Queen Anne’s Lane/EO# 2012(1)&EO# 2012(2)/Wetland & Riverfront Violation    Enf. Orders
Homeowners: Richard/Karen Kenney & Janet/David Burke

Present: Brad Holmes, Attorney Bill Kerr, Mr. & Mrs. Kenney and Mr. & Mrs. Burke. 

Discussion: Brad Holmes said that a suitable agreement was reached. The stones that were being removed from the bank, will be used as a stonewall. Fill will be brought in, which was removed from the BVW, and graded up to the retaining wall. The wall would be no more than 2-2 ½’ in height. It would work as a restoration and the soils, which were to be removed, would be used in the restoration. 

Motion: David Magee moved, for 13 &15 Queen Anne’s Lane/EO#2012(1) & EO#2012(2), to have an Enforcement Order requiring that this be implemented under the oversight of the environmental designer in it’s entirety so that it’s observed and restored. Nancy Hemingway will draft an order that will be emailed to the applicants and the Commission.

Second: Bill Grafton 


In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

VIOLATION UPDATES / DISCUSSIONS 

Sub-Committee updates

Agent Report:  

Committee applications – 3 received. 

Training Programs – information distributed to members.

Licensing Meeting – one hour meeting next Tuesday.

For additional information on the Agent’s comments to the Commission, please refer to the agent’s written notes, which are available in the Conservation Office.

83 School Street

Present: Mr. & Mrs. Jacob Faracount - Homeowner.

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway received calls of extensive tree cutting. When she arrived, two trees were down and another cut. Hansen Tree said one tree was dead in the middle. 

Jacob Faracount said four trees were taken down with the main issue being the ½ dead beech tree. The others taken down were to allow a more usable grass area. Not aware of the required permit.

Nancy Hemingway said that this would need to come back as an after-the-fact filing for working in the 50’ buffer and moving vegetation. It requires a plan and a NOI filing to create the grassy area. At this point, the wetlands and the buffer zone need to be delineated, and a project application brought in. 

David Magee suggested that they go to the BOH and see the plan used for the septic, which should have a wetland line. When the information is gathered, return to the Conservation Commission. 

233 Pine Street

Discussion: Nancy Hemingway spoke with homeowners and suggested they attend tonight’s meeting. Not present. They came originally in 2010 and were given a permit for a small addition, 160’ from the wetland. They came in again in last spring and got a permit for a deck on tubes, 150’ from the wetland.

When she went to the property, they had brought in about 100’ of fill and graded the whole backyard right down to the wetland. Since they did not show for this meeting, she will file a violation letter and start the process.

Mr. Mauch letter:

Letter from Mr. Mauch is in the member’s packets for review. 

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS

1. Bills: Chessia Consulting - $400, Highway Barn Swale review & Gatehouse Media N.E. - $151.

Motion: David Magee moved to pay the bills.

Second: Bob Woodill 

In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion: Bob Woodill moved to adjourn at 9:51pm.

Second: David Magee  
 
In Favor:  All


Opposed:  None

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on March 5, 2013.
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